FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Please could you provide the following information in an Excel spreadsheet: 

· The total number of permanent low traffic neighbourhoods (LTNs) in your authority in 2021, 2022, and 2023 to date:
	 
	2021
	2022
	2023

	Total
	 0
	 0
	 0


 
· The total number of low traffic neighbourhoods (LTNs) removed or cancelled in 2021, 2022 and 2023 to date:
	 
	2021
	2022
	2023

	Total
	 1
	 0
	 1


 
· The total number of Penalty Charge Notices (PCNs) issued, when any motorist has been observed driving through an LTN without a valid exemption in 2021, 2022 and 2023 to date:
	 
	2021
	2022
	2023

	Total
	 0
	 0
	 0


 
· The total number of Penalty Charge Notices (PCNs) challenged or appealed, when any motorist has been observed driving through an LTN without a valid exemption in 2021, 2022 and 2023 to date:
	 
	2021
	2022
	2023

	Total
	 0
	 0
	 0


 

· The total revenue/value from Penalty Charge Notices (PCNs) issued, when any motorist has been observed driving through an LTN without a valid exemption in 2021, 2022 and 2023 to date:
	 
	2021
	2022
	2023

	Total
	 0
	0 
	 0


LCC developed three Safe, Sustainable, Healthy Neighbourhoods in 2021. One was cancelled after initial public engagement found a lack of support with local residents, the others were installed via experimental traffic regulation orders in 2022.

One of these schemes was removed following consultation in 2023. The other remains present, on an experimental basis, as engagement and consultation continues.

There are therefore no permanent “LTNs” within Leicester although very successful and longstanding similar schemes exist in Highfields and Clarendon Park. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
